made a great success of the annual post-exam jubilee, which increased the
bank account of the University Y. M. C. A. by several hundred dollars.

Appointment of a judge for the beauty section of the Illio is a source
of worry for the campus beauties at the present time. Brother Thurman
has not yet made public his choice for this important position.

Interfraternity bowling has turned out more favorably than expected
and Phi Kappa is still at the head of her division. Prospects of retaining
the big silver pin seem brighter with each trip to the bowling alleys.

Intramural basketball teams have been raising their averages at the
expense of our team since sickness broke up our team. The recall of
Brother Anderson to freshman-varsity basketball was also an important
cause of our slump.

The Educational Committee of the Illinois State Legislature recently
paid its annual visit to the University and was honored by a review of the
entire brigade. The University is trying to get a larger appropriation for
the next two years, and we hope that Illinois’ famous band made a good
enough impression to loosen the strings of the governmental purse.

The building plan of the University is taking shape with the advance-
ment of work on the new Agriculture building and the setting up of steel
on the new stadium.

Interscholastic looks even more promising than usual this year with
Wisconsin and Notre Dame on the baseball schedule, and Wisconsin fur-
nishing the opposition on the track. The time is May 18 and 19, and Phi
Kappa looks forward to a large delegation of Brothers to help us enjoy

the week-end.
C. F. Meaus.



